

# PIERCE COUNTY JR. WRESTLING

## Meeting Minutes

Thursday November 2, 2017

### **Opening**

The regular meeting of the PIERCE COUNTY JR. WRESTLING was called to order at 6:30pm on 11/02/17 in Lakewood by League Director – Darrel Spivey.

### **Present**

All Teams Present, except University Place

### **Approval of Minutes**

The minutes was unanimously approved

### **Open Issues**

Discussed old Business –

For Subs, Division and League - \$20.00 per wrestler. The hosting team is to send one check to Shaunev along with the total wrestler count. Shaunev will then issue a reimbursement check to the hosting each for \$15.00 per wrestler. Remember that you must provide a total wrestler count at the time of sending in the check.

Hosting Duals/Round Robins – Charging \$5.00 per wrestler and \$1.00 goes to league. Looking for changes for 2018 and will continue to have discussions on this. 12 out of 20 teams pay for building fees.

Discussed possible Door Fee increase to \$5.00 per person 18 years and older. Anyone under 18 is admitted free. Discussed possible increase in registration fees. This was motioned to table and continue discussion in future. All in favor

Reminder - Past Due Accounts – Each team is to submit their money for officials as soon as they receive an invoice, do not wait. Teams will be charged a 20% late fee, as well as possible reprimand. Teams are to collect the \$1 wrestler fee at the RR, and submit to League Secretary by the end of that week. The league pays for RR officials, and Sub/Div./League officials. The remaining events the teams are responsible for.

**New Business**

Discussed girls going to Puyallup for a practice tournament. See Steve for information.

Steve informed everyone that the PCJWL website now has a tab for Officials.

Steve reminded everyone to go into Track Wrestling and enter their roster. Contact him if you don't have a password.

Team fees were all collected.

Seeding Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday January 2<sup>nd</sup> @ 6:30pm. Bring your brackets.

**Agenda for Next Meeting –**

Continue to discuss fee increases for door entry, registration fees and event fees.

**Adjournment**

Meeting was adjourned at 8:00pm by League Director – Darrel Spivey.

Minutes submitted by: Shauney Martin

Approved On: Meeting on November 2, 2017